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Memorandum 

 

To:  James L. Gillis, Jr., City Manager 
 
From:  Patty Rippey, Redevelopment Director 
 
Date:  August 31, 2022 
 
Subject: FY 2022-23 Community Redevelopment Area (CRA)     
  345 Beville Road – Request for Façade Improvement Grant  
 
The City of South Daytona annually budgets redevelopment funds for the CRA Façade 
Improvement Grant to promote beautification of the City’s redevelopment district. Proposed work 
must be consistent with the City’s overall goals and design standards for the redevelopment 
district. 
 
Analysis of Request:  
The property owner of 345 South Ridgewood Avenue, Carmen Parrillo, is requesting a Façade 
Improvement Program grant to aid with the installation of a decorative metal mansard roof and 
soffit. This property is zoned Business General Commercial (BGC) and is in the CRA. 
 

 
 

   

 

 
Upon purchase of the property in May 2022, the owner met with City staff to discuss improvements 
to the property including paint, parking lot improvements, landscaping and installing a new 
mansard roof.  
  

 

345 Beville Road – Professional Office Center 

 

 

 

 



To date, the owner has completed resealing of the parking lot. Painting of the building is underway 
and should be completed by the first week of September. The property owner is proposing to spend 
approximately $81,000 on planned improvements to rehabilitate the structure.   
 
The existing mansard roof consists of old asphalt shingles. The proposed type of decorative metal 
roofing shown below will replace the existing mansard roofing. This type of roofing material is 
listed in the CRA Design Standards under Florida Vernacular architecture. 
 

Proposed Type of Metal Roofing Panel for Mansard Roof Installation 
 

 

 

 
As required by the grant program, two estimates were obtained, for installation of the metal 
mansard roof. 
 
Paving Estimates: 

1. Lord’s Roofing, $10,586.00 
2. K Simon Construction, $12,345.67 

 
Recommendation: 
Staff recommends funding the grant request to assist this property owner in improving his property 
and the CRA. Should this request be funded, the total reimbursement of CRA funds will be $5,000 
representing approximately 50% of the total estimated project costs of the lowest bid of $10,586. 
This grant program is a reimbursement program and funds will only be released upon project 
completion, approved final inspection, and proof of payment by the applicant to contractor. In 
addition, the building must be in compliance with code requirements in terms of appearance and 
condition of property.  
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